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September 9, 2011 

 
 

CIRCULAR LETTER TO All MEMBER COMPANIES 
 
 

 
Re: Workers Compensation Insurance  

 
Review Made September 1, 2011 

 
The North Carolina Rate Bureau has filed the experience, data, statistics and information for 
Workers Compensation Insurance with the Department of Insurance, in accordance with 
Article 36 of Chapter 58 of the General Statutes of North Carolina. 
 
As a review-only filing, no change has been requested to the Workers Compensation Loss 
Costs or the Assigned Risk Rates.  The only changes that will be made to individual 
classification codes on April 1, 2012, will be the ones made in conjunction with transition 
filings that have been previously approved by the Department of Insurance and previously 
communicated via circular letter.  These changes will be published at a later date and well 
before the effective date of April 1, 2012. 
 
Please contact the Information Center at 919-582-1056 or via email at wcinfo@ncrb.org if you 
require additional information. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
       Sue Taylor 
 

Director of Insurance Operations 
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